                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  21st  September, 2020.
Held remotely using Zoom software
 Participating:    Cllrs:  Alan Price (Chair), Jill Morgan, Gerald Thomas, Tim Mason, Brynley Morris
 In Attendance:  Jennifer Huggett, Steve Brady
 Apologies:  Cllr. Graham Johns
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 20th July, 2020, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason and seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.
2. Matters Arising
· Local Places for Nature.   Herb garden, blueberries and gooseberries have been planted.  Waiting for fruit trees.
· Insurance of war memorial.  Cover for £50,000 is now in place.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant (2) – about to start next round of purchases.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant (1) – completed apart from goalposts. Refund from Pembs County Council received and VAT claim sent in.
· Painting of public toilet – outside painting has been completed.
· Access to Castlemorris noticeboard.  Cllr. Price suggested a keybox on the back of the noticeboard.  Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.  Ms. Huggett asked if she could be a contact for information.   This was agreed.
The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:
· Review of one-way system in Mathry
· PCNPA Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.
3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  
Clerk’s remuneration - £233.82



Greens Glazing - glass for new phonebox door - £40.00




Cllr. A Price – materials, labour & fittings for new phonebox door - £200



Landscaping of new access to public toilet (various)  - £702.49 (EPG1)

       

BHIB – supplement for war memorial insurance - £15.08



Michelle Hitches (internal auditor) - £40.00




ICO – direct debit instruction for annual subscription of £40.00


                        PPE for public toilet facilitator - £84.38




Cooker –- £1127 (EPG 2)
Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
Account information: 
Balance of current a/c - £3051.14
Balance of deposit a/c - £2008.09 
4. PLANNING
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Pembs County Council – various press releases and emails about the Covid-19 situation.   Refer to website:  https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/ for more information.

b)  CAB – invitation to AGM on the 30th September (Zoom meeting) received.

c)  Letter from Jonathan Martin thanking the Council for its careful consideration of planning application 20/0131/PA received.  Penny Mace had also thanked the Community Council via Cllr. Jill Morgan.




d)  PCC – Community Hub – next steps consultation.  The Clerk was asked to write to advocate the continuance of the hub.
        e)  PCC Electoral Registration Canvass Form 2020: Engagement Campaign received.
f)   Pembs Coastal Forum – newsletter:  https://www.pembrokeshirecoastalforum.org.uk/
g)  Original letter from Gethyn Beynon of Harries Planning Design & Management re Mathry Farm retrospective planning application and reply to questions raised by Cllr. A Price.  The Clerk was asked to contact Pembs County Council Enforcement about Health and Safety concerns about the lack of a barrier around the slurry lagoon.
h)  Abercastle Footbridge.   Email from C Cllr. Neil Prior re the letter from Mr. Mark Hobbs to Emyr Williams (Pembs County Council) concerning the footbridge in Abercastle, plus associated correspondence.  Cllrs. Jill Morgan and Alan Price had looked into Mr. Hobbs’ suggestion that the footbridge be replaced, taking into account a report by the National Rivers Authority a few years ago and asking as many local residents as possible for their opinion. The Clerk was asked to respond via C Cllr. Neil Prior thanking Mr. Hobbs for his kind offer but letting him know that the Council does not feel that the removing of the bridge is desirable.
i)  C Cllr. N Prior – Community Update – 31st July received.
j)  Pembrokeshire Older Peoples Network – consultation received.  
k)  Picture of new telephone kiosk door received.
l)  PCC – email from Emma Gladstone confirming that all notification requirements were met with regard to planning application 20/0131/PA received.

6. AUDIT
The internal audit for the Annual Return has been completed, signed off by the Internal Auditor and sent in to Audit Wales who have advised that they are not working during lockdown.  The Council will be informed when the External Audit is going to take place.
7. FRENCH TWINNING
The flowerbeds and sunflower initiative have really cheered up the village this year.   The Clerk was asked to thank Roger Stevens and Adrian Jenner for their hard work.

8. COMMUNITY HALL

Not yet open due to Covid-19.  100 Plus subscription is to be increased to £10 per year from next year.  
9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
PCC have been assessing local flooding in Castlemorris.  There is a potentially difficult situation in Penally over 250 asylum seekers who will be placed there while waiting for their applications to be processed.   It is a fast moving situation with Covid-19 and the summer months have been very busy with four areas in Wales going into lockdown and the need to assess the impact of tourism on communities.    There is still a £4.5M deficit on the Pembs County Council budget this year.  
10. Abercastle Toilet

Cllr. Jill Morgan has concerns about the bad condition of the door to the ladies toilet and the lack of electric light.   C Cllr. Neil Prior will report these to Pembs County Council.
11.   Turning to Lochturfin

Councillors have already expressed their concerns about the danger of turning out onto the main A487.   Recent BT maintenance has highlighted the danger for their workers as the BT box is right on the road.  C Cllr.  Neil Prior will chase this up with Ben Blake from Pembs County Council.

12.   Public toilet access

C Cllr. Neil Prior will look into road painting to highlight the new disabled access path to the public toilet.  Cars are parking across the access and causing a problem.
13.  New Bus Shelter

       Waiting for new shelters to be available.   Funding has been approved.
Signed ………………………………..                                          Date  …………………………………..

